Also, bandits launched another attack on Bakin Pah in the Maro Ward of the same LGA, where one
person was killed and six others kidnapped.

A local, who identified himself as Maigari Ben, called on security agencies to enhance security in
the communities and ensure the safe return of those abducted.



